Dear Doug Lawrence,

I appreciate your letter very much. Thanks for it.

As I think I said when you phoned, you'll be welcome if you pick a time a visit is possible for us.

But I think it would be better after you've read the books.

If you were writing a book that would make no difference. As a matter of practise I give access to all I got under FOIA to writers I have every reason to believe will write what I will not agree with.

No compensation is necessary, thanks.

The only others to whom I could refer you are college professor friends and they are too busy to take the time.

Best wishes,